
  Best Practices for the Storage and Management  
of Sports Physical Forms 

Pre-participation physical (PPE) exams contain sensitive health information.  It is highly recommended the 
following precautions are taken to protect this information: 

• Securely store physicals and additional medical information in locked cabinets or secure digital 
systems with password protection to protect student privacy.  

• Access should be limited to authorized personnel only (i.e. team physician, athletic trainer, school 
nurse, principal or athletic director).  

• Adhere to relevant privacy laws and regulations, such as FERPA (Family Educational Rights and 
Privacy Act) and HIPAA (Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act), to ensure that 
student data is handled appropriately. 

• Follow the school district’s policies and legal requirements regarding the retention period for 
sports physicals. Typically, records should be kept for 7 years post-graduation. Make sure that 
records are disposed of securely, shredding is recommended, when they are no longer needed. 

 
While security is paramount, it is also important to ensure that authorized staff can access these records 
promptly when needed, such as in an emergency situation. The following strategies can help to achieve 
this while still maintaining privacy: 

• Implement a system for quick retrieval while maintaining confidentiality.  
• When collecting physicals, ideally a healthcare professional such as an athletic trainer or school 

nurse should review each form for pertinent medical history.  
• Red flags should then be relayed to the athlete’s head coach such as past or current medical 

conditions, allergies and medications. However, the coach should not have access to the entire 
physical form.  

• If the physician listed any recommendations for further evaluation or treatment on the clearance 
form, ensure and document that these have been followed.  

New this year as part of our commitment to supporting student mental health, the MHSA Sports Medicine 
Advisory Committee has added the PHQ-4 (Patient Health Questionnaire-4) to the physical form to assess 
the psychological well-being of the student-athletes. The best practices in managing mental health 
information do not differ from the practices listed above when handling the PPE form. It is the 
responsibility of the physician administering the physical exam to review the answers, discuss and refer 
when necessary.  

By implementing these measures, we can ensure that student sports physicals are managed in a manner 
that protects their privacy and meets compliance obligations. If there are any questions or if further 
discussion is needed on this topic, please feel free to reach out. 

 


